BIRTHS & DEATHS

CARD OF THANKS, IN MEMORIAMS, ENGAGEMENTS

BORN

BUERMANS - Arnold and Leslie are pleased to announce the arrival of Emiley Joyanna born October 24, 2001, weighing 8 lb. Proud grandparents are Cornelis and Johanna Buermans and Sheila Pringle and great-grandma Annie Pringle.

DIED

McCORMICK, Gerald - February 10, 1947-October 29, 2001. On October 29, 2001 at the age of 54 years. He is survived by his wife Kathryn Karn McCormick, children Kelly, Guelph, Ontairo, Michael and Karn, Ottawa, Ontario, Crystal, Ste-Anne-de-Bellevue, Quebec, mother Mary Harrigan McCormick, Hinchinbrook, Quebec, brother James McCormick, Saratoga Springs, New York, sister Marguerite Nelson and companion Robert J. Berger, Brushton, New York, two nephews Todd and Annette Nelson, North Bangor, New York, Troy and Tracy Nelson, North Bangor, New York, two great nephews, Mark and Nicholas, great niece Brynn Nelson and aunt Julia Kissane, Malone, New York. He was predeceased by his father Francis J. McCormick and great-niece Brooke Francis Nelson. He graduated from Chateaugay Central School in 1965, Paul Smith's College in 1967, and Plattsburgh State University in 1969 with a BA degree in Economics. He worked at the Royal Bank in North Bay, Ontario and Woodstock, Ontario after which he worked for London Life Insurance. He married Kathryn Karn on April 20, 1974 in Woodstock, Ontario and they moved to Hinchinbrook, Quebec to take over the McCormick family farm. Visitation was held Thursday, November 1 from 3 to 5 and 7 to 9 p.m. at Kelly Funeral Home Inc., 19 Lake St., Huntingdon, Funeral service was held on Friday, November 2 at St. Patrick's Church in Herdmen, Quebec at 11 a.m. Parlour opened at 10 a.m.

McDONAGH, Madline (née Bannon) - Passed away peacefully at Barrie Memorial Hospital, Ormstown on November 2, 2001 in her 81st year. Beloved wife of the late Emmet McDonagh. Mother of Donald McDonagh (Janice) and Marion Boulton (Ken). Dear grandmother to Michael Boulton. Sister Margaret Curran (late James), Kathleen McNicol (Harold), the late Evelyn Higgins (late James) and brother William Bannon (Audrey). Visitation was held at the Kelly Funeral Home Inc., 19 Lake St., Huntingdon on Sunday, November 4, 2001 from 2 to 4 and 7 to 9 p.m. Funeral mass was held Monday, November 5, 2001 at St. Joseph Catholic Church, Huntingdon at 2 p.m. The parlour opened at noon In lieu of flowers, donations to the Alzhelmer's Society or the Barrie Memorial Auxiliary would be appreciated.

IN MEMORIAM

CARSON, Arleen - In loving memory of a dear mother who passed away 16 years ago. Since that sad day
When God decided to take you away
The years go by the tears we cry
You didn't even have time to say good-bye
We often think of the days we all spent together
Now it's only memories left in our hearts forever
Mummy we ask ourselves
Why did you have to go
We guess we were not the only ones
God also loves you so
The memories of you will always stay in our hearts.
We love you and miss you.
Sandra, Bob, Joanne, Randy,

Judy, Lorne & Pauline

CARD OF THANKS

The family of the late Isabel Davidson Elder wish to thank relatives and friends for their expressions of sympathy, cards, food and donations made in her memory. A sincere thank-you to the nurses, doctors and staff of the Barrie Memorial for the loving card and kindness shown our mother while she was a patient there. How lucky we are to have this hospital in our midst.

Gordon and Rachelle Elder André and Karen McSween Dawn Fleming

We wish to sincerely thank all family and friends for the support shown to us at the time of Glen's death. Your sympathy cards, phone calls, flowers and food were much appreciated. A special thanks to Dr. Vandor, the nurses and staff on the Third Floor at the Barrie Memorial Hospital in Ormstown for the wonderful care given to Glen. Your thoughtfulness, will always be remembered.

Shirley and Amanda Shearer

The family of the late Isabel Young Angell wish to extend their sincere thanks and appreciation to the many friends and family members for their acts of kindness, expressions of sympathy and charitable donations. Your support and thoughtfulness are a great comfort and will always be remembered.

Gerry and Peggy Landry & family Richard and Carol Angell & family

We wish to thank Dianne and Randy, all our nieces and nephews, good friends and neighbours, who came from near and far to help celebrate our 50th Wedding Anniversary at the United Church and dinner at the Ruins. Thanks also for cards, gifts and best wishes.

Howard & Irene McLean

We would like to thank our daughter Robin and sonin-law Patrick and granddaughters Macy and Chelsey for giving us a surprise 40th Anniversary party in Pointe Claire on Sunday, October 21. Our thanks to everyone who came and for all the gifts, cards and telephone calls that we received. All was very much appreciated. A special thanks to Janice Stonehouse and Marilyn Empey for helping Robin. Albert & Betty Rolleri

I would like to thank everyone who came out to pay their respects to my grandmother Adeline Vaincourt who passed away on October 4 do to a stroke. She was a very special person and well known for her kindness. I didn't know my grandmother the way I wished I had because after talking to people who knew her, all had nice things to say. A special thanks to the neighbors for bringing food to Grandpa, the cards, phone calls and the Franklin Emergency First Responders for their fast arrival.

Love granddaughter Debbie